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To: Federally Regulated Financial Institutions, Foreign Bank Representative Offices

Attention: Chief Executive Officers, Chief Agents, Principal Officers, Chief Representatives, and Chief Compliance

Officers

Overview

We have revised our approach for assessing Administrative Monetary Penalties (AMPs)1 to align with our risk

appetite. Our risk appetite favours early intervention to address risks that could jeopardize the public’s confidence

in the soundness of the Canadian financial system.

https://www.osfi-bsif.gc.ca/en/about-osfi/progress-our-initiatives/refining-we-approach-risk
https://www.osfi-bsif.gc.ca/en/about-osfi/progress-our-initiatives/refining-we-approach-risk
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The AMP framework provides the Superintendent with the authority to impose a monetary penalty where a person

commits a violation of one or more of the provisions set out in the schedule to the Administrative Monetary Penalties

(OSFI) Regulations. This authority facilitates the deterrence of breaches of select provisions of the Bank Act, the

Insurance Companies Act, or the Trust and Loan Companies Act (the FI statutes).

Persons who may be subject to an AMP include entities (for example, a federally regulated financial institution, a

foreign bank that has a representative office), or natural persons (for example, a director or officer). Accordingly, we

encourage recipients of this letter to share this notice with the management and board of directors of the financial

institutions as appropriate.

Key changes

Section 26 of the Office of the Superintendent of Financial Institutions Act sets out the criteria that the Superintendent

must consider when determining the amount of a penalty (statutory penalty criteria). These are:

the degree of intention or negligence on the part of the person who committed the violation;

the harm done by the violation; and

the history of the person who committed the violation with respect to any prior violation or conviction under

the FI statutes within the five-year period immediately before the violation.

The statutory penalty criteria have not changed. Rather, we have revised our approach for assessing these criteria

to align with our high appetite for early intervention.

Key changes to our approach include:

incorporating additional indicia for assessing the statutory penalty criteria;

a lower tolerance for contraventions such that penalties will be issued when we determine lower levels of

negligence and harm; and

a revised scaling factor to determine appropriate AMP amounts for small and mid-sized financial institutions.
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Implementation

The revised approach is effective for violations that occur after September 11, 2025, except as specified below.

Contraventions that occurred on or before September 11, 2025, and that are identified on or before December 31,

2026, will be captured by the pre-September 11, 2025, approach.

Later in 2025, we will publish a guide containing more information and instructions regarding the AMP assessment

process.

If you have any questions, please contact the Legislative Affairs Division (legislation@osfi-bsif.gc.ca).

mailto:legislation@osfi-bsif.gc.ca
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Footnotes

The Late and Erroneous Filing Penalty (LEFP) framework is outside the scope of this letter.1


